
City of York Council Committee Minutes 

Meeting Children, Education & Communities Policy & 
Scrutiny Committee 

Date 10 January 2018 

Present Councillors Taylor (Chair), Fenton (Vice-
Chair), S Barnes, Brooks, Crawshaw, Dew and 
Jackson 

Apologies Mr A Hagon (Co-opted Statutory Member)  

 

29. Declarations of Interest  
 
Members were asked to declare, at this point in the meeting, any 
personal interests, not included on the Register of Interests, or any 
prejudicial or disclosable pecuniary interests they may have in 
respect of business on the agenda. No interests were declared. 
 

30. Minutes  
 
Resolved: That the minutes of the last meeting held on 14 

November 2017 be approved as a correct record and 
then signed by the Chair. 

 
31. Public Participation  

 
It was reported that there had been no registrations to speak at the 
meeting under the Council’s Public Participation Scheme.  
 

32. York Museums Trust Report Against Core Objectives - July to 
 December 2017  

 
Members considered a report which provided the latest bi-annual 
update on the current activities of the York Museums Trust (YMT) 
and the Trust’s progress against the agreed core partnership 
objectives between July and December 2017. 
 
YMT’s Chief Executive and Interim Chief Operating Officer attended 
the meeting to present the report. They advised that they had been 
successful in their bid to Arts Council England to be granted National 
Portfolio Organisation Status, meaning a commitment of £1.2m per 
annum for from 2018 for 4 years providing a reliable source of 
income. They advised that this was in recognition of their quality of 
programming, including future plans and ambitions. 



 
They responded to questions in relation to 

 engagement with school children – YMT representatives agreed 

to provide further detail in relation to visits by school children at 

their next update 

 Marinella Sentaore: York Symphony Commission – YMT 

agreed to confirm the closing date of this commission by email. 

 Process of renewing YMT cards – members suggested 

possibility of using auto renew process via direct debit to 

discourage people from letting their memberships lapse. 

 Positioning of YMT as a world class cultural centre among 

museums –YMT acknowledged the need to raise the 

national/international profile of York as a whole not just of YMT 

 Enterprises income- improving shop profile and catering – 

looking at additional catering outlets 

The Chair congratulated YMT representatives on the receipt of a 
number of awards, in particular the Little Vikings Awards for York 
Castle Museum in the ‘Best Attraction’ and ‘Best Christmas 
Experience’ categories and commended them on continuing to 
provide YMT cards for free to 17-24 year olds entitled to income 
related benefit.  
 
Resolved:   That the report be noted and Members comments be 

taken into consideration. 
  
Reason:      To fulfil the Council’s role under the agreed partnership 

arrangements. 
 

33. 2017/18 Finance and Performance Second Quarter Monitoring 
 Report - Children, Education & Communities  

 
Members considered a report which provided an update on the latest 
financial and performance position with regard to the plans and 
budgets for services falling under the responsibility of the Corporate 
Director of Children, Education and Communities 

  
The Corporate Director of Children, Education and Communities and 
the Finance Manager, Adults, Children and Education were in 
attendance to present the report. In relation to the financial position, 
they reported that officers were now reviewing some of the 
information coming out of Quarter 3 and were expecting to be able to 
report on an improved position at Quarter 3. They then responded to 
questions asked and provided more information in response to the 
following issues: 



 

 Underspend in Dedicated Schools Grant 

 Education Psychology budgets – recruitment, pay levels and 

levels of unmet demand 

 Provision for Children with most complex needs 

 Health and wellbeing of staff – ensuring balanced caseloads, 

provision of training and support 

 Primary and Secondary Voice Events 

 Post 16 Attainment Gap 

 Looked After Children – Out of City Placements – officers 

agreed to provide more detail in form of table in future reports to 

provide clarification 

 Hate crimes – increase in part due to no of incidents but also 

due to partnerships efforts to increase reporting – to be brought 

to attention of Human Rights Board 

In response to a query about some of the indicators, the Corporate 
Director of Children, Education and Communities agreed to review 
the data set in advance of the next meeting to ensure that scrutiny 
members were receiving relevant information. 

   
Resolved: That the report be noted. 
 
Reason: To update the committee on the latest financial and 

performance position for 2017-18. 
 

34. WW1 Commemorations Scrutiny Review Draft Final Report  
 
Members considered a report which presented the findings of the 
scrutiny review into the city’s plans for commemorating the centenary 
of the end of World War One and asked them to consider endorsing 
the Task Group’s draft recommendations. 
 
Resolved: That the committee agreed the Task Group’s 

recommendations: 
 

(i) That the Executive provide a budget of £10k to 

enable the procurement of an event organiser to 

develop and promote a programme of events to 

commemorate the end of WW1, in line with the brief 

shown at Annex C 

(ii) That a reference group be set up to support and 

steer the work of the event organiser, with its 

membership as suggested in paragraph 15 above.  



Reason: To ensure the City reflects the appreciation of the 
residents to all those who sacrificed so much during the 
conflict, and to conclude this review in line with scrutiny 
procedures and protocols. 

 
35. Work Plan 2017/18  

 
Members considered the committee’s work plan for the remainder of 
the 2017-18 municipal year.  
 
The Scrutiny Officer advised Committee Members that the CYC Bi-
Annual progress report on Safeguarding and Looked After Children 
which had been due to be considered at this meeting would now be 
received at the May meeting instead. 
 
She confirmed the proposal for a further informal meeting on Monday 
29th January to discuss Cllr Stuart Barnes’ topic proposal around the 
health and wellbeing of Young People in York. She advised that the 
topic proposal was due to be considered by the Health, Housing and 
Adult Social Care Policy and Scrutiny Committee at their forthcoming 
meeting and that they would also be encouraged to attend the 
informal meeting on 29 January.  
 
The Chair reminded Members that at the last informal meeting, they 
had found it difficult to come to conclusions about the topic proposal 
and felt it would be beneficial to invite members of the other 
committee and the Youth Council to contribute their thoughts before 
deciding how to take it forward.  The Scrutiny officer confirmed that 
both the Youth Council and Head of Huntington School had been 
invited to attend. 
 
Resolved: That the update be noted, including the amendment to the 

May meeting and the additional informal meeting on 29th 
January. 

 
Reason: To keep the committee’s work plan updated. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Councillor D Taylor, Chair 
[The meeting started at 5.30 pm and finished at 7.00 pm]. 


	Minutes

